
Minutes November 10, 2009 Meeting 
 
The Salem Township Board of Trustees met November 10, 2009 in regular session at the 
Township Hall for the purpose of transacting the business of the Township. Chairman 
Kirk Ramsey was absent so Vice Chairman Dick Dare called the meeting to order at 7:00 
P.M. with member Dick Kilburn present. Mr. Dare asked all present to stand and join in 
the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Others present were: Bob Glancy, Lee Short, Mike Kassalen, Ron Stratton, Fred 
LaFollette, Frank Schlake, Mr. & Mrs. David Opperman, Donald Lynch, Barb Fath and 
Deputy Dickerson. 
 
The minutes were read and approved and were posted in the township hall. 
 
Cemetery Update 
10/29/2009 David Bryant Sec 5 Lot 106 SW Corner 
 
Miscellaneous Matters 
Deputy Dickerson from the Warren County Sheriff’s office was the first to take the floor. 
He stated he did not have any official business to relate but did report they were working 
on the speeding problems in the area. He said there had been a large number of car break-
ins lately and asked that residents lock their cars. Dick Dare mentioned that the township 
appreciated what the sheriff’s office did for our area. 
 
Barbara Fath gave a report on the garden activity for the food pantry garden. They 
produced over 600 pounds of produce this summer. They would like to use the ground 
again next year for another garden project. Not only did they produce the fresh 
vegetables, but they had area residents working in the garden. 
 
Donald Lynch was the next to take the floor. He stated he had spent the day reviewing 
court records. He believes some information has been deleted. He also stated he had been 
in touch with the state attorney general and the state auditor. He again stated he thinks he 
is being discriminated in the way he is being treated in zoning matters. He brought up the 
fence issue. He continued by requesting that the zoning inspector be dismissed from duty. 
He had several papers stating his charges against the zoning and other issues which will 
be placed in his file. 
 
Ron Stratton congratulated the two trustees who were re-elected to serve another term. 
Let it be noted that Mr. Dare and Mr. Kilburn were the winners in the election on 
November 3rd. 
 
There were no zoning matters to discuss. 
 
Chief LaFollette was called out on a run; therefore, there was no road or fire department 
business to discuss. 



 
Approval to Pay Bills 
The fiscal officer presented checks #8459 - #8515 which totaled $430,602.53. 
The board examined the bills that were ready for payment and Dick Kilburn made a 
motion to pay the bills as presented. Dick Dare seconded the motion. 
Vote: Kilburn, yea Dare, yea 
 
For this reporting period the fiscal officer deposited receipts in the amount of $91,792.52. 
This amount included receipts #6568– #6575. 
 
With no further business to come before the board, Dick Kilburn made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:15 P.M. Dick Dare seconded the motion. 
Vote: Kilburn, yea Dare, yea 
 


